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Potentate's Message — bring on spring!
by IS Ray Singmaster

“Pennsylvania's most famous 
groundhog emerged from his burrow on 
a snowy Tuesday morning in February 
and saw his shadow, declaring there 
would be six more weeks of winter. 
The spectacle that is Groundhog Day 
at Gobbler's Knob in Punxsutawney, 
Pennsylvania went on but this year, it 
was all virtual because of the corona 
virus pandemic”. (CBS news).

Sound familiar, virtual meetings, virtual parties, virtual 
School etc… Well, we are not having virtual winter, 
Punxsutawney Phil was right just ask the folks in Texas and 

across the country. We here in Colorado experienced some 
of the coldest temps we have experienced in a long time. 
Sub Zero temps made staying inside a great option for a few 
days. 

Spring will happen and recent warmer weather provides 
optimism for things to come. April showers Bring May 
Flowers, yes even snow showers. Please everyone stay 
happy, healthy, and optimistic as we enter the spring and 
summer and all the parades, picnics, official visits to clubs 
and units, and activities we look forward 
to! We are remaining cautiously 
optimistic toward our Ireland Trip 
and working closely with our travel 
agent for the latest updates. If you’re 
already signed up, stick with us, if not 
consider joining us. Watch the Nuts and Bolts for the 
most current information. 

Together let us celebrate 100 years of Fun, Fellowship and 
Philanthropy. 

“FUN IN TWENTY-ONE!”

UpcominG Events
Due to the current “Stay At Home/Safer At Home” situation 
with the COVID19 virus, it is imperative you check the 
online Al Kaly events calendar (on a regular basis) for new 
event dates and/or cancellations.
Website: alkalyshrine.org

April
4	 Easter
9	 PSC OV
10	 Spring Ceremonial CSSC (Tentative)
12	 Clowns of Al Kaly OV
15	 Mule Train OV
17	 Daughters of the Nile Installation
18	 Bowl-A-Thon (Postponed - Oct 2021)
22,23,24	 Consistory Reunion

May
1	 Canon City Parade
6	 Elite Racers OV
8	 Mule Train BBQ
9	 Mother's Day
13	 Corvettes OV
15, 16	 Softball Tournament
22	 Cigars Under the Stars

June
4	 Stated Meeting - CSSC
12	 Trinidad Shrine Club OV
19	 MonArk Shrine Club OV
20	 Father's Day
26	 Cripple Creek Parade
26	 100 Year Celebration (Tentative)
27	 Band OV
All Events Subject To Cancellation Due To Corona 
Virus Restrictions

Membership
As Of: February 24, 2021

Beginning 01/01/21:   469
Creations:	 0
Restored:	 1
Lost:	 3
Net Total:	  467
Associates:	 16
Grand Total:	 483
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“Fun In Twenty-One”
by Bill Davidson
Assistant Rabban

Greetings All,
Rhonda and I hope this finds everyone 

one in good spirits as we continue to 
navigate through this pandemic. The 
last year has been trying for everyone. 
We now have a vaccine for those who 
choose to get take it and it looks like 
things are starting to open up again.

As businesses begin to open and 
restrictions are lifted, we can now begin to get things 
moving in a more positive direction, including being able 
to participate in the upcoming OV’s. The past masters OV 
kicked us off in February followed by the CSSC and the 
escorts in March. While attendance was limited, we are 
getting together.

As we continue to navigate through these times, hopefully 
we will get back to some sort of normalcy by summer and 
start to see parades happening, as well as, getting some new 
nobles to join in on the fun. 

In the meantime, stay safe and healthy!

Official Call 
of the Potentate

Notice is hereby given that the next 
stated meeting will be held at the:

Colorado Springs Club
June 4, 2021 at 7:30 p.m.

Dinner will be available at 6:30pm. Cost and menu 
TBD.
Information will be provided in the weekly update.
Reservations are a must and are made, only, 
through
The Al Kaly Shriner Office (719) 544-0658.

If social distancing rules are still active we will 
conduct a Zoom meeting. 
					     Attest:
Ray Singmaster		  Gary Sears, P.P
Potentate			   Recorder
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(A Snapshot of Mule Care) 

by I.S. Allan Ake
It was bitter cold, about ten degrees below zero, as I recall.  Luckily, 

there was no wind.  In fact, there was no breeze at all.  Linda and I 
were in my pickup with the heater on full blast as we drove up to the 
Mule Train. We were there to unload four bales of grass hay that Ray 
Lingley had recently bought. They were stowed on the Mule Train’s 
flatbed trailer and covered with a tarp, which in turn was covered by 
about four inches of snow. Debbie stood behind my pick-up where I 
could see her in my side view mirror. She gave me a series of hand 
signals to guide me left or right so I could line up my trailer hitch 
with that of the trailer itself.  She gave me the stop sign, so I threw the 
gear shift into park and hopped out.  I quickly hitched up the trailer 
and cut the strings that held the tarps down.  She and I removed the 
tarps, being careful not to spill any snow on top of the bales.  There is 
nothing that’ll spoil a bale of hay faster than moisture, which allows 
mold to quickly grow, thus rendering the hay unusable.  She said, 
“I’ll fold these up, you go ahead.”  

“Ok,” I said, “thanks.”  As I pulled away, with the trailer in tow, I 
saw Jacob arrive with his own trailer, which carried a skid loader that 
he would use to unload the hay.  I stopped and got out as he hopped 
up on the trailer.

“It’s a little cold, isn’t it?”, he said.
He’s a tall young man with an easy smile.  He had on heavy 

coveralls and a COVID mask, which I reckoned was more for warmth 
than COVID protection.  Even though he wore the mask, I could tell 
by the crinkles around his eyes that he was grinning.

“Yup”, I said and grinned myself.  It was too cold to say much of 
anything else.

I didn’t tarry, but drove quickly around to the main corral so I could 
park more or less adjacent to the hay barn.  I had to stop in front of 

the main corral gate, however, until we could move the mules out of 
the way.  Debbie opened the south gate so she and I could push the 
mules out of the main corral and into the practice arena.  They did 
indeed move into the practice arena and bunched up there to stay 
warm. 

As we walked back towards my pickup, she said, “I fed them twice 
this morning.”

“Excellent”, I said.  “That was a good idea.”  (Digesting feed 
actually generates some internal warmth for the big animals, so it’s 
good to keep their stomachs full during extremely cold weather).

Debbie opened the main corral gate for me, so I drove in and 
parked in a place where Jacob could unload quickly and easily.

Jacob drove into the corral with the skid, armed with the hay spears 
looking like some sort of medieval weapon or maybe a weird stock 
car.   He speared the first bale and carried it into the hay barn.  He’s 
unloaded and stacked enough hay at the Mule Train to know exactly 
where to unload.

After he unloaded the remaining three bales, he drove his skid 
loader/stock car out of the corral, removed the hay spears and 
mounted a bucket on the front.  He just as quickly drove back into 
the corral and cleared the manure away from the front of the feed 
troughs.  I stopped him long enough to say thanks for all his help.

“Too easy,” he said and his eyes crinkled again.
Bruce was standing by so I walked over to him.  He was really 

bundled up and all I could see of him were his eyes.  “Let’s take a 
look at the water troughs,” he mumbled through his hood and mask.

“Ok”, I sez.  (Or mumbled through my mask).
We walked over to the heated water troughs, and he said, “As you 

can see, they have a little rim of ice around the outside, but that’s all.”
“Looks like no problem, Bruce,” I said.
“That’s what I thought, but wanted to run it by you.”
“Thanks a bunch.  We’re good to go.”
“I’ll get the gates,” Debbie said.  “You and Linda go on home.”
All right, I thought to myself, there were five of us here and look 

at the teamwork and cooperation that occurred.  And this ain’t but a 
snapshot of the care those big ol’ animals need!

mule train news
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by Billie Nigro
Doug was born in 1953 and raised in Pueblo, CO.  Born in December, 

he was an early Christmas gift.  His mom was a homemaker, dad was 
a railroad supervisor, and sister is a nurse.  He graduated from Pueblo 
South High School 
in 1972 and studied 
vocational education at 
CSU Fort Collins.

Doug went to work at 
Kwik Copy Center and 
Printing after high school. 
During the military draft, 
he was classified 1A; with 
a draft lottery number of 
7. He took his military 
physical in November 
of 1972 and President 
Nixon stopped the draft in 
January 1973. In March 
1973, he purchased the 
Kwik Copy and operated 
it for the next 10 years.  
For 5 of those years, 
he printed the Al Kaly 
Dust.  He taught Printing 
and Graphic Arts at his 
alma mater, South High 
School, for 27 years.  
When asked about funny stories during his work history he said, 
“There were too many to count. High school teacher for 27 years. 
Think about it.”

When Doug was the president of Single Footers Square Dance Club, 
Kathy started as a beginning square dancer. I asked what attracted 
him to her and he said “She had two quarters in her back pocket, 
both heads. Again think about it!” Their interests include working on 
and loving their home. Doug says they have two very precious Pug 
dogs and one damn cat. They enjoy traveling, especially in their 5th 
wheel camper.

Doug and Kathy have two children.  Their daughter Jennifer 
(husband Matt) is the Director of nursing at St. Mary Corwin 
Hospital and will soon complete her PhD in Hospital Management.  
Their son Charlie is working on creating a lifestyle. They have four 
grandchildren.  Butch is following grandpa’s love of heavy equipment.  
Morgan works in security and follows Grandpa’s love of Clowning.  
Ian works as a forklift operator in a warehouse.  Danielle is starting 
her career as a nurse.  They also have a 5 year old great-grandson 
Mason; he loves trucks and tractors – just like great-grandpa.

Doug’s hobbies include collecting and restoring antique tractors.  
Currently, that collection includes a 1953 Ford Golden Jubilee, 
1953 John Deere Model 40, 1953 Farmall Cub. (Doug’s also a 1953 
Model). Being the “John Deere Clown” just came natural!  He also 
has a 1947 Jeep CJ2A, and 1947 Simplicity.  He also collects tools 
- wood working, metal working, welding and machining.  Another 
collection includes all types of printing equipment:  letter press, 

featured shriner doug gabel

(continued on page 7)
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(719) 578-0035
HENRY B. EASTLAND

ATTORNEY AT LAW
SINCE 1972

•	 WILLS
•	 TRUSTS
•	 ESTATE ADMINISTRATION
•	 GUARDIANSHIPS
•	 CONSERVATORSHIPS
•	 CONTESTED ESTATE MATTERS
•	 HOURLY FEES
•	 FREE PARKING

320 E. Costilla Street
Colorado Springs, CO 80903

offset, and digital desk top publishing.  In his leisure time, he likes 
to go fishing with family and friends, even though he never seems to 
have time.  He enjoys shooting, gun sports and re-loading.

Doug became a Master Mason in 1978 at South Pueblo Lodge 
31, 32nd degree Scottish Rite in 1980, and Al Kaly Class of 1982 
New Nobles, I.S. Brian Carter, I.S. Bob Mouirguies, to name a few.  
Masons and Eastern Star have been a family tradition.  Doug’s dad, 
grandpa and 2 uncles were also Masons.  His mom, grandma, sister 
and one aunt belonged to Eastern Star.  Uncle Bert Cooper is 96 
years old and is still a Shriner.  Doug served as Worshipful Master 
of Greenhorn Lodge 196 in 2007, also in Eureka Lodge 66 in 2009, 
2011 and 2020.  He was Associate Guardian of Pueblo Bethel 3 Jobs 
Daughters in 1988.  Fun, fellowship and being part of something with 
deep meaning and purpose attracted him to the Shrine.  He enjoyed 
riding with Al Kaly Motor Patrol and totally loves being the one and 
only John Deere Clown.

Doug has enjoyed traveling to England, Scotland, Iceland and 
Alaska with Al Kaly nobles and ladies.  His grandson Andrew, aka 
Butch, is an Entered Apprentice Mason and looks forward to being a 
Mason and Shiner.  Kathy enjoys being in the Daughters of the Nile.  
Their daughter Jennifer served as Honored Queen twice in the Jobs 
Daughters.  Doug signed the petition to create a Noble of his dad, as 
his dad did for Doug in the Lodge and Scottish Rite. The majority 
of his friends are brother Masons: Grant Anderson, Brian Carter and 
Tom Marranzino.

Doug says he struggles to be optimistic as well as a realist. He 
consistently refers to his Masonic obligations as the rule and guide 
of his life - try it sometime…it works!  He says he should turn off the 
daily news.  He finds pleasure all around him with family, friends, 
pets and toys (or as Kathy refers to them - his junk!).

Doug’s favorite saying is “This too shall pass!” (Quote from 
teacher mentor, Herb Wermers)

In 1987, when Doug and Kathy decided to build their home, they 
enlisted the help and guidance of friend and Brother P.M. Henry 
Spate. He guided them through the project as if it was his own home.  
Masonry in real life!

(Featured Shriner Doug Gabel, continued from page 6)

mule train bbq 
Saturday, May 08, 2021
Al Kaly Mule Train Barn

Doors open at 4:00 p.m.
Dinner: 5:00-6:00 p.m.
$15.00 Adults
$5.00 Children under 12
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mon-ark 
shrine club

by Bob McCormick
As of this article, I hope most of us “Old” Shriners would have 

received both of the COVID-19 shots.
Not much to report.  Received notice from the Salida Chamber of 

Commerce that the FIBArk “2021” Festival is confirmed. The event 
is scheduled to happen 17 thru 20 June, 2021.

Mon-Ark will have their “Official Visit” for Ill. Sir Ray Singmaster 
and First Lady LorAnn on Saturday, June 19th following the Parade. 
Location will be announced later.  Just wanted to inform everyone 
early of the change so you can plan accordingly.

Remember to be careful out there!!!

“SAVE THE DATE”

music & blossom 
festival parade

Cańon City — (1 May 2021)

 The Elks Lodge will be providing us with a room again 
this year.  They will have hamburgers or brats, chips and a 
drink available for purchase ($5).  After the parade, there 
will also be seating available downstairs for us as a group.  
Come on out and socialize after the parade.  It would be 
great if the units intending to participate in the parade would 
contact Larry Weed, (719) 310-2298.  Thank you!

B J Remodeling
Kitchens

Baths
Johnny Garcia
Supervisor - Estimator

4305 Beverly Street, Suite G • Colorado Springs, CO 80918
Office: 719-635-1972

www.bjcontractors.com • info@bjcontractors.com

&
General Contractors Inc

What:  Al Kaly Shriners' 2nd Annual 
Clay Shoot
“9/11 NEVER FORGET”
Where: 450 S. Franceville Coal Mine Rd. 
Colorado Springs, CO 80929
When: Saturday, September 11, 2021 
(9AM - Completion)
Sponsored by: Al Kaly Shrine (Pueblo, 
CO)
Pikes Peak Gun Club (Colorado Springs, 
CO)
**Proceeds will benefit Al Kaly Shrine. Payments are not deductible 
as a charitable contributions.**

Save the date and plan to attend…
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band
by Larry Weed

The Band has been silent for too long!  The pandemic 
hit and silenced the band for a while, but we are anxious 
to get going again and tooting our own horns.  The 
month of May begins this year’s parade season; kicking 
off with the Music and Blossom Festival and Parade 
in Canon City on May 1st.  We’re also lining up to 
play in the parade in Salida for the “Fun in Boating 
on the Arkansas River” (FIBArk), on June 19th, 
and several of the other parades coming up.  We’ve 
lost the link to the Al Kaly Parades for the moment, but you can 
find them at:  Al Kaly Shrine - Parades (http://www.alkalyshrine.org/
shrine_parades.aspx), and we’re working to update and make sure 
we’ve got all the right dates.  Please also check the Event Calendar 
as we get into this. 

Our band’s Official Visit with Potentate I.S. Ray Singmaster, 
Lady LorAnn, and the Divan is on June 27th, at the Pueblo Shrine 

Club.  With some help from Lady Terry Weider (wife of Oriental 
Guide Forrest), there are changes being made to the decorations at 
the Pueblo Shrine Club; we’re sorting through some old uniforms 
to help decorate the club.  We are also looking to collect any music 
and charts that may be collecting dust in our members stuff, and put 
a complete library of some of our charts back together.  To complete 
the decorations, we are also looking for a set of bagpipes.  If anyone 
has a set hanging around that they are not using, please consider 
donating them to the Pueblo Shrine Club.  

If you’ve been thinking that it’s been too many years since you 
picked up that musical instrument in the closet and you’ve forgotten 
how to play…think again!  We have room for you in the best band 
you could imagine!  The Al Kaly Shrine Band is looking to get 
rolling back in motion and to add a few more players in the process.  
Locate any band member (you can find us in the Directory), give us 
a jingle or send us an email, and check your calendars and come out 
and join us for the fun! 

DINNER & CIGARS UNDER THE STARS
PRESENTED BY AL KALY SHRINE

 
Al Kaly Shrine invites you to join us for our

2nd Annual FUNdraiser Dinner featuring a
Steak Dinner followed by “Cigars Under the Stars”.

Limited seating available; buy your tickets now.
Saturday, May 22, 2021 — 6:00 PM

$50.00 Per Guest
Location: Al Kaly Mule Train

3415 Janitell Rd, Colorado Springs
Ticket price includes: Steak Dinner, Wine, Cigar, & Libations

Drive though meals available – “Special Pricing”
**Proceeds are for the benefit of Al Kaly Shrine. Payments are not deductible as a charitable 

contribution.**

Ladies are Welcome and Encouraged to attend!
Purchase Tickets:

Roy Decker - 719-663-3176
royadecker@gmail.com

Al Kaly Office – 719-544-0658
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Lady Terry Wieder, wife of our Oriental Guide, has 
been hard at work.  Many years of memories have been 
brought back to life, dust removed and put on display 
for your enjoyment.   The room is adorned with Al 
Kaly treasures.  The calliope, band uniforms from the 
1920’s, a foot patrol uniform, an oriental band uniform 
(minus the shoes), pipes and drum formal uniform, 
and even the hats from the whistlers. 

Numerous awards, plaques and vintage photos are 
now on display along with scrapbooks and a six-foot 
snowman. The room will be available during Pueblo 
Shrine events, otherwise it is locked and secure.  

Do you have items of interest for others to appreciate? 
Contact Terry Wieder at 610-573-3661.

Come enjoy our 100 years of history and share in 
our memories.

al kaly shrine memorabilia room
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Activities
Friday  —  Evening Cowboy Dinner

Saturday —   
Morning — Equine trail ride (horse, mule, donkey) 
along Fountain Creek Trail for all equestrians, their 

family members, friends, Shriners, Masons, kids, and 
even those that don’t know the difference between the 

front or back end of a mule
Afternoon — Kids’ participate in western activities, 

wagon rides, games, and educational events
Evening — Western BBQ dinner with Western dance 

upstairs in the Barn
Sunday — Countrified Breakfast

Stay tuned for updates on this new and exciting event!
**Bring your own horse, mule or donkey

“SAVE THE DATE”
20-22 August 2021

“SADDLES & SPURS”
1st Annual Al Kaly Mule Train Trail Ride
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A  H e a r t y  Al   K a ly  

April
Charles E Burton
Thomas J Weaver
Donald L Carpenter
Herschel L Funk
Brent Skipper
Forrest A Wieder
Ronald C Kimmi
James R Gibson
Douglas R Hatton
Randall R Sanger
Richard L Sater P.P.
Arlen T Arguello
Eldon D Screws
Harry A Andrews Jr.
Mark E Martin

Norman J Moss
Norman A Pechacek
John S Albert
Richard S Teel
Paul L Short
Fredie R Petit
Robert G Russell
Galen F Feeback
Earl R Schaffer Jr
Boris E Dimoff
Clayton Beam Jr.
Blair W Pyle
Brian Cotter P.G.M.

Kim D Sturdy
James F Engel
William C Klatil
Aryol W Brumley
Warren K Fox
Scott D Hall
Ronald G Crawford
David Kochis
Robert A Smith Jr.
Henry J Hrabik
Timothy D Weeks
Randle A Harmon
Kenneth L Hefty

Bernard Yetter

Douglas M Cook

May
Clifford R Wieger
Alexander Pettigrew
Shawn M Ragan
Stephen M Cichocki
Robert L Keefer
William A Weeks
Gerald P Underwood
James W Hauck
Vernon L Wolf

David C Bowling
Robert H McCormick
Ace K Hall
Marvin L Brown
Robert L Kennedy
Travis D Ashley
James M Muskopf
William E Lester
Edwin H Miller
Darryl S Gaddis
James S Tatum
Jason M Bunch
Duane A Fitch

Charles E Tedrow

Gene O Naugle

Edward G Merritt Jr.

Samuel C Dazzo

James P Boehringer

James W Ross

Alva B Adams

Frank J Klein

Garth L Nieschburg

Gerald Campbell

Dexter D Koons 

P.G.M.

John B Bourne

Darrel L Phelan

Congratulations to the following nobles that will be celebrating 
birthdays during April and May
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AL KALY SHRINE OPEN HOUSE

***  Please Join Us  ***

5 June 2021 — 2:00 – 5:00 PM

Colorado Springs Shrine Club
6 W. South 33rd Street, Colorado Springs 80904

Refreshments  *** Activities *** Displays

Including:
Mules

Clowns
Band

Antique Cars
Corvettes

Free for all guests!

Open to all Gentlemen & their Lady

RSVP Al Kaly High Priest & Prophet
John Weed @ 719-487-2993

RSVP by 22 May 2021



14 alkalyrecorder@qwestoffice.net

donations

The Al Kaly Shrine General and  
Transportation Fund  are in need 

of a financial boost.
The increasing cost of operating Al Kaly Temple and transporting kids 
to the hospital combined with decreasing membership has put a strain 
on the General Fund and Transportation Fund. Please remember both 

of these funds when donating. Send your donation to: Al Kaly Shrine, 
P.O. Box 193, Pueblo, Colorado 81002

HOSPITAL
IN MEMORY
Frank Baxley
Ernest Park

Wanda Potter by Pueblo Regional Building
Wayne Thompson

Geno Romero by I.S. Jim and Mary Burger

TRANSPORTATION FUND
IN MEMORY

I.S. Bill Sheard by Robert McCormick
I.S. Bill Sheard by Jim & Mary Burger

I.S. Bill Sheard by Charles & Kathleen Tedrow
I.S. Bill Sheard by Donna Hudson
I.S. Bill Sheard by I.S. Brian Carter

I.S. Bill Sheard by Lionel and Yvonne Robertson
John VanAuken by Lionel and Yvonne Robertson
Gene Romero by Lionel and Yvonne Robertson

Wm Mullen I.S. Bill Sheard
Gene Romero by Michael Sylke

Barlow Westcott by Kathleen Counsil
Kitty Pick by I.S. Bob & Betty Burr

J.R. White
I.S. Bill Sheard from the Hill family

DONATIONS
IAl Kaly Band

Benjamin Coscarella
Wm Mullen I.S. Bill Sheard

Erv Meacham
Jackson Chandler

Anonymous

GENERAL FUND
Ben Lowery

4235 Cromwell Court
Colorado Springs, CO 80906

home (719) 576-3433
cell (719) 310-2298

lweed1@comcast.net

Al KALY SHRINERS 
Southern Colorado 

www.alkalyshrine.org 

Laurence M. "Larry" Weed
Divan 

Lady Helen 

Jerry Allin
Secretary
495-1062

AL KALY SHRINER’S 
INVITATIONAL

14 OPEN GIRLS FASTPITCH TOURNAMENT

MAY 15TH & 16TH 2021
PUEBLO CITY PARK FIELDS
PUEBLO, COLORADO 

gfp.tournamentusasoftball.com

4 GAME GUARANTEE
$550.00 PER TEAM
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Jim Johnson, President (719-201-5829; mahatma@freemasonic.org)
Allan Ake, Vice President (719-495-9252; AllanAke@att.net)

Ray Lingley, Secretary (719-505-5546; Raymond.lingley@yahoo.com)
Torry Krutzke, Treasurer (719-546-0888; torryk@mindspring.com)

Al Kaly Mule Train 
Join Us

"We ride so children can walk"

Al Kaly Shriners 
of Southern Colorado 

www.alkalyshrine.org 

Do you know a child in need of Medical Attention?
Orthopardic, Burns, Cleft Lip or Palate, or other 

The Shriners are here to help!
Call 719-544-0658 or contact a Shriner for more information.

THIS SPACE 
FOR RENT

Call the Shrine Office at 
719-544-0658 

for details.

In Memoriam
As of: October 24, 2020  

“Do not stand at my grave and weep,
I am not there, I do not sleep.

I am in a thousand winds that blow,
I am the softly falling snow.

I am the gentle showers of rain,
I am the fields of ripening grain.

I am in the morning hush,
I am in the graceful rush.

Of beautiful birds in circling flight,
I am the starshine of the night.
I am in the flowers that bloom,

I am in a quiet room.
I am in the birds that sing,
I am in each lovely thing.

Do not stand at my grave and cry,
I am not there.  I do not die.

		  Mary Elizabeth Frye

Noble David Ramsay
Born:	 May 8, 1933
Created:	 January 30, 2007
Passed:	 December 16, 2019

You are cordially invited to attend the
Open Installation of Officers

Ruhamah Temple No. 71
Daughters of the Nile
Saturday, April 17th

Two-Thousand Twenty One
At One O’clock P.M.

Colorado Springs Masonic Temple
1150 Panorama Drive

Colorado Springs, CO 80904
Princess Patricia Mammenga 

will be crowned Queen

Rose Enyeart	 Diane Thompson
Queen	 Recorder
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